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August is Membership and Extension Month
President George’s Chit Chat

********************************
What a great pleasure it was to welcome District Governor Bill Little and his charming wife Irene to our meeting last week.  Bill spelt out his aims for the year and left us with some challenges that I am sure we will rise to.  DG Bill was already acquainted with many of our members and I think quite at home at the Rotary Club of Strathfield. We will certainly do our best to meet and maybe exceed the targets set for us. ADG Peter Davidson and Coral accompanied the Governor.  Peter is responsible for 3 Clubs – Strathfield, Burwood and Concord, so we welcome Peter from time to time to our meetings.

We also had the pleasure of watching a video of Bike the Park made by Cheryl Ayres.  It brought back to life some magic moments of a major fund raiser in PP Keith Byrne’s year and was very professionally produced.  Thanks go to Rod McDougal and Bradley Ayres for their help.  Especial thanks to Cheryl for such a great job.  Suggestions are now flowing as to what other events should be filmed for posterity.

Clarrie Edwards, a Past President of this Club and Strathfield’s longest serving Mayor, had a brain tumor removed last week.  The operation was successful and Clarrie is now recuperating at home.  We wish him good health and happiness for the future and have sent along some flowers to let him know that we were thinking of him.

Shirley is organising a night out to see Menopause the Musical at Star City. The comedy has played to rave reviews in New York and in Melbourne. A commitment sheet will be circulated tonight. 

We hope that the information inside last week’s bulletin cover was correct. Please let Roger know of any alterations required. 

‘Till next week, Enjoy Rotary

President George.

To-Night’s Guest Speaker
*****************************
Paul Austin

"Save Strathfield from Amalgamation"

Congratulations
*****************************
Birthdays

NIL
Anniversaries

NIL
Last Week’s Visitors
*****************************
Assistant DG Peter Davidson and his wife Coral

Irene Little, wife of DG Bill Little

Susan Wood from the Rotary Club of Blacktown

Last Week’s Guest Speaker
*****************************
President George introduced District Governor Bill Little. Bill was born in Maitland but grew up in Sydney. He was a manager at Arnott’s Biscuits and used to visit George’s shop at Cave Road as a sales representative. He has been on District Committees for 15 years, is a member of the Cabramatta Rotary Club and is a Paul Harris Fellow. 
As a Club member he has been part of a Rotary Friendship Exchange to Alaska and a part of a FAIM team to the Port Vila Hospital in Vanuatu. 
Bill began his address by thanking the many members of the Strathfield Club who serve on District and then outlined the hopes of RI President Carl-Wilhelm Stenhammar and himself for this Rotary year. These hopes include the promotion of Literacy, Water Management and Membership growth. Bill particularly wishes to support the Fred Hollows Foundation, The Australian Rotary Health Research Foundation and the Millennium Foundation at Westmead Hospital. Another of Bill’s hopes is support for the control of Malaria by the provision of impregnated Mosquito Nets to affected communities. 
Sydney has been short-listed to host the RI Convention in 2012, with a breakfast for Presidents at Darling Harbour on 15th August 2005 as part of the appraisal of Sydney.
Bill is organising a “Family of Rotary’ function for children on Sunday 3rd December 2005 at the Marconi Club.

The District Conference at Port Macquarie next year has Jeff Kennett and Ken Moroney as guests and has the theme ‘Discover the Treasures of Rotary’.

On a personal note, Bill informed us that Deborah Mansour’s brother died in Bolivia this week. We offer our condolences to John and Deborah Mansour.
Bike the Park Video

**************************
Rod McDougall introduced Cheryl Ayres who is kindly producing a series of videos of the recent Bike the Park event, the first of which was screened at the meeting. For many years Cheryl has produced videos for family and friends of weddings, holidays and children growing up and has turned her passion into a business called Home Video Hits. 

She takes the home videos that many people accumulate, and never seem to get around to doing anything with, and turns them into a short movie on DVD that they are proud to show family and friends. For the bike ride, she took around 50 minutes of footage around the course and using her editing expertise and special equipment produced a professional seven minute video showing riders and Rotarians in action. 

The other videos will be used to promote next year’s ride and to attract sponsors. The plan is to include some footage on the Bike the Park website.

For those interested in considering a home movie, Cheryl would be happy to receive your call! Or if you would like a copy of the Bike the Park DVD, talk to Cheryl or Brad Ayres. The special price for Rotary is $8.00 each.
Last Week’s Announcements

*******************************
From President George Hallworth:-

· Strathfield Council Reenactment planned for Friday 19th August, at Strathfield Town Hall has been cancelled

· The Board has decided to hold a Children’s Christmas Party on 14th February 2005. Venue to be determined.
From Secretary Roger Vince:-

· Letter from Roy Smidt advising new details:-
· Home Address:-

Twin Pines, 25 Burke Pde., Gerroa. 2534.
· Business Address:-

Scoops Ice Creamery, 60 Terralong Street, Kiama. (Opposite the ‘cow’)

· New Dinner Badges being ordered. Contact Roger if others needed

· Harry Pickett to have an operation for Bowel Cancer on Thurs 28/07/05. UPDATE! Operation was successful.
From Director Joe Campisi:-

· Local Schools approached for RYPEN applicants. Hope for 3 or 4 applications.
From Director Paul Giammarco:-

· Reminder of the Police Officer of the Year Awards.
From Director Kevin Beltrame:-

· Thank you to Brian Johnson for organising the Club Raffle.
From President-Elect Rod McDougall:-

· Introduced Cheryl Ayres who showed a video of the ‘Bike The Park Ride’. Cheryl was assisted by Bradley on the technical operations. 
From Shirley Del Prado:-

*Still Looking for a New Home for the BBQ Trailer*
From Peter Foss:-

· Reminder to members to donate a prize valued at $10-$15 for the lucky Dip and special prizes on the Trivia Night. 100 items required.
From Connie Galletta:-

· Proposing a theatre night to ‘Menopause’ at the Lyric Theatre. More details next week with a commitment sheet.

Raffle

Donors to our Club Raffle:-

· Homebush Newsagency

· Strathfield Plaza Dry Cleaners

The raffle raised $185.00.

1st prize Alan Taylor
Shirt & book 


(Donated by Connie Galletta
2nd prize Warren Abbott
Bottle of Red Wine

(Donated by Anauradha Kamkolar
3rd prize Roger Vince
Dinner next week
Statistics 
· $86.60 raised by the Sergeant.

· Present:- 36 Members + 11 guests
· 17 Apologies

·  3 Non-Apologies

Coming Events

*****************************
RI Breakfast
Darling Harbour on Tues. 9th August 2005 as part of the appraisal of Sydney as a venue for the RI World Convention in 2012. 7:00am for 7:15am (concluding at 8:45am).Star room (Level 6, IMAX Theatre Complex, Darling Harbour). $25 pp
Trivia Night

Fri. 12th August in the Wallis Theatre at Meriden School. Organised by Peter Foss. Time: 7:00pm for 7:30pm Cost: $12.50 pp
BYO food and drink. Tea and coffee available on the night
Theatre Night

“The Producers” on Tuesday 16th August.

$99 per ticket. Contact Steve Taylor
Northcott’s Annual Cricket Legends Lunch
Thursday 18th August, 12:30pm to 3:30pm at Daltone House, Jones Bay Wharf. $185pp. Contact 9890 0100
Koncert for Northcott

Saturday, 3rd September, 2005.

Members of the Inner Wheel Club of Parramatta are assisting in promotion and the sale of tickets (Please contact Carol Houston)
Police Officer of the Year Awards

7th September 2005. at the Golf Club. 

Partners Night
BBQ at Ashfield Infants Home
10th September 2005. 
Shirley will circulate a commitment sheet

District Golf Day
20th October 2005. Strathfield Golf Club. 
Open to all Rotarians and friends, 

Contact Ray Wilson.

Pride of Workmanship Awards

Date to be determined in November 2005. Partner’s Night
Family of Rotary Afternoon 
Children’s function on Sunday 3rd December 2005 at the Marconi Club.
Club Xmas Party 2005

Fri. 9th Dec. 2005 at the Golf Club as a transfer meeting.  Partners Night.
Carols by Candlelight 2005

Strathfield Park 

Saturday 10th December 2005.  

The committee chairman is Keith Byrn.

Children’s Christmas Party 

14th February 2005. Venue to be determined
Charity Golf Day
16th February 2006 at Strathfield Golf Club. Organised by Niall King
District 9690 Conference
April 7th, 8th & 9th 2006. Panthers Convention Centre, Port Macquarie.
Ted Ingall is our Club’s Conference Coordinator
Next Rotary Meeting

*****************************
10th August
Angharad Candlin

"Foster Care Adoption Agent"

Future Club Meetings

*****************************
17th August
Gary Blaschke

"No Port Enfield" 


Normal Time

Optional Partners Night. 
24th August
Tri-District Meeting at the Strathfield Golf Club. 

Rotary Information Night.
31st August
Job Talks 

Kevin Beltrame, 

Brian Johnson and 

Kevin Freund.
7th September
"Police Officer of the Year Awards Night"


Humour from Our Members

**********************************
Maude and Mabel
From Steve Taylor
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Two old ladies are outside their nursing home, having a drink and a smoke, when it starts to rain. One of the old ladies pulls out a condom, cuts off the end, puts it over her cigarette, and continues smoking. 

Maude: What in the hell is that? 

Mabel: A condom. This way my cigarette doesn't get wet. 

Maude: Where did you get it? 

Mabel: You can get them at any drugstore. 

The next day, Maude hobbles herself into the local drugstore and announces to the pharmacist that she wants a box of condoms. 

The pharmacist, obviously embarrassed, looks at her kind of strangely (she is after all, over 80 years of age), but very delicately asks what brand of condom she prefers. 

"Doesn't matter Sonny, as long as it fits on a Camel." 

The pharmacist fainted. 

7 Reasons not to mess with a child 

From Joe Campisi
A little girl: was talking to her teacher about whales. The teacher: said it was physically impossible for a whale to swallow a human because even though it was a very large mammal its throat was very small. The little girl stated that Jonah was swallowed by a whale. Irritated, the teacher reiterated that a whale could not swallow a human; it was physically impossible. The little girl said, "When I get to heaven, I will ask Jonah". 
The teacher asked, "What if Jonah went to hell?" The little girl replied, "Then you ask him." 
A Kindergarten teacher was observing her classroom of children while they were drawing. She would occasionally walk around to see each child's work.  As she got to one little girl who was working diligently, she asked what the drawing was. The girl replied, "I'm drawing God."  The teacher paused and said, "But no one knows what God looks like." Without 
missing a beat, or looking up from her drawing, the girl replied, "They will in a minute." 
A Sunday school teacher was discussing the Ten Commandments with her five and six year olds. After explaining the commandment to "honour" thy Father and thy Mother, she asked, "Is there a commandment that teaches us how to treat our brothers and sisters?" Without missing a beat one little boy (the oldest of a family) answered, "Thou shall not kill." 
One day a little girl was sitting and watching her mother do the dishes at the kitchen sink. She suddenly noticed that her mother had several strands of white hair sticking out in contrast on her brunette head. She looked at her mother and inquisitively asked, "Why are some of your hairs white, Mom?" Her mother replied, "Well, every time that you do something wrong and make me cry or unhappy, one of my hairs turns white." The little girl thought about this revelation for a while and then said, "Momma, how come ALL of grandma's hairs are white?" 
The children had all been photographed, and the teacher was trying to persuade them each to buy a copy of the group picture. "Just think how nice it will be to look at it when you are all grown up and say, 'There's Jennifer, she's a lawyer,' or 'That's Michael, He's a doctor.' A small voice at the back of the room rang out, "And there's the teacher, She's dead."
A teacher was giving a lesson on the circulation of the blood. Trying to make the matter clearer, she said, "Now, class, if I stood on my head, the blood, as you know, would run into it, and I would turn red in the face."  "Yes," the class said. "Then why is it that while I am standing upright in the ordinary position the blood doesn't run into my feet?" A little fellow shouted, "Cause your feet ain't empty." 
The children were lined up in the cafeteria of a Catholic elementary school for lunch. At the head of the table was a large pile of apples. The nun made a note, and posted on the apple tray: 
"Take only ONE. God is watching." 
Moving further along the lunch line, at the other end of the table was a large pile of chocolate chip cookies. 
A child had written a note, "Take all you want. God is watching the apples. "[image: image3.jpg]
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